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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
Subject:  Tentative Order to Update Waste Discharge Requirements for Berkeley Landfill 
(Cesar Chavez Park), Berkeley, Alameda County 
 
Dear Interested Party: 
 
Enclosed for your review is a Tentative Order to award Waste Discharge Requirements for 
Berkeley Landfill (the Landfill). The Tentative Order is scheduled to be considered by the Water 
Board at its regular meeting February 10, 2010. The hearing will be held at: 

 
Elihu Harris State Building 

First Floor Auditorium 
1515 Clay Street 

Oakland, CA 94612 
February 10, 2010, 9:00 a.m. 

 
The Tentative Order would update the Landfill’s Waste Discharge Requirements to: 1) reflect 
changes in closed landfill regulation; 2) require the City to apply for coverage under the General 
Industrial Storm Water Permit; 3) require an Operations and Maintenance Plan; 4) require an 
evaluation of the Landfill’s Leachate Barrier and Collection Sump System; and 5) to update the 
Landfill’s Self-Monitoring Program. 
 
Written comments on the Tentative Order are being accepted until the close of business on 
January 4, 2010. Comments received after this date may not be considered. Questions regarding 
this matter should be directed to me at (510) 622-2363, or via e-mail at 
lwhalin@waterboards.ca.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lindsay Whalin 
Engineering Geologist 
 

Enclosure:  Tentative Order Mailing List 
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Mailing List 
 
Lorin Jensen – City of Berkeley 
ljensen@ci.berkeley.ca.us 
 
Reeve Battle – City of Berkeley 
rbattle@ci.berkeley.ca.us 
 
Ed Wosika – State Water Resources Control Board 
ewosika@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Eva Chu – Alameda County Health Agency, Division of Environmental Protection 
eva.chu@acgiv.org 
 
Deb Self – Baykeeper 
deb@baykeeper.org 
 
Bay Watch Fisherman’s Alliance 
dovehawkdown@gmail.com 
 
Susan Schwartz – Friends of Five Creeks 
F5Creeks@aol.com 
 
See attached additional mailing list 
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